
POLICE ADVISORY COMMISSION MINUTES 
 
Monday, February 22, 2021 
Via Zoom Conference 
 
Present: Goldfein (Chair), Wehrman, Mosee, Qayyum, Chaudary, Aleong, Yeung, Geffen 
 
Absent (Unexcused): Rahming 
 
Staff: Erace, Hendricks, Guy, Zajac, Grimmage 
 
Counsel: Kivitz 
 
Chair called the meeting to order at 6:01 PM 
 
REGULAR SESSION 
 

1. Chair’s Report – Ronda Goldfein welcomed everyone to the eleventh (11th) remote 
monthly meeting.    

                                                                                                                                                                                                 
2.   Presentation – CPOC Legislation 
      Samantha Williams, Director of Legislation and Policy for Councilman Jones, described  
      the new CPOC Legislation.  Highlights include:  nine (9) voting commission members;  
      training for commissioners; Executive Director and legal counsel; investigating powers for  
      individual complaints as well as in certain areas in the absence of individual complaints;  
      subpoena power; access to evidence and data; the authority to make both disciplinary and  
      policy recommendations; and, participation in charging and prosecution of PBI hearings.   
      This generated questions from the public, including questions regarding financing of the     
      new entity, how to mandate compliance with the new process, and timing.    
 
3.  Executive Director’s Report – Anthony Erace reported that the Police/Community  
     Mediation Program is moving forward.    
 
4.   PAC Presentation – Angelica Hendricks discussed PAC’s review of PPD Pedestrian 
      Investigations and PAC’s recommendations in light of recent case law.  Angelica  
      discussed PAC’s recommendations for the level of suspicion/cause needed vis a vis mere 
      encounters, stops, frisks, and searches/arrests. 

 
5.   Public Comment 
      Angelica’s report generated several more questions from the public, 
 

7:25 PM – The meeting was adjourned. 
 
The next meeting will be March 15, 2021, at 6:00 PM and will be held via Zoom.  	


